

Deval L. Patrick

Executive Office of Public Safety and
Security ****

Department of Correction EXH

Department of Correction
MCI-Shirley
P. O. Box 1218

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Shirley, Massachusetts 01464 (978) 425-4341, Fax (978) 514-6601

www.mass.gov/doc

UASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF

Luis S. Spencer Commissioner

Katherine A. Chmiel Paul L. DiPaolo Peter A. Pepe, Jr. Deputy Commissioners

> Kelly A. Ryan Superintendent

Andrea J. Cabral Secretary

June 24, 2013

Timothy Muise W66927 MCI-Shirley / C-2 P. O. Box 1218 Shirley, MA 01464

Dear Mr. Muise:

Your letter to Superintendent THE BOOT dated June 17, 2013, regarding staffing, has been referred to me for reply.

Please be advised that this issue was responded to on June 3, 2013. A copy of the letter is attached. The direction remains status quo through the completion of the fiscal year.

If you have specific allegations to relay, please do so. Your negative editorial commentary regarding corrections professionals is not appreciated.

Sincerely,

DENIEU-OH

Deputy Superintendent

cc: THE BOOT sperintendent

Enclosure



Deval L. Patrick

Timothy P. Murray Lieutenant Governor

Andrea J. Cabral Secretary

June 3, 2013

Timothy Muise W66927 MCI-Shirley / C-2 P.O. Box 1218 Shirley, MA 01464

Dear Mr. Muise:

Your letter to Commissioner Luis S. Spencer dated April 22, 2013, regarding allegations of "understaffing" issues at MCI-Shirley, has been referred to me for response.

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Public Safety and

Security

Department of Correction

MCI-Shirley

P. O. Box 1218

Shirley, Massachusetts 01464

(978) 425-4341, Fax (978) 514-6601

www.mass.gov/doc

I have reviewed your letter and offer you the following. Due to a variety of issues, a directive was issued departmentwie to consolidate programming. The recreation, library, religious, and programming schedules have been reviewed and restructured to allow for appropriate space for the scheduled programming. As you note, some volunteer programs have been relocated, however, the services of recognized religion are conducted in their designated place of worship on the designated worship day(s).

Although there have been basic training classes conducted, it has not offset the staffing needs department-wide. I have spoken with the Captains and they do make rounds each shift and are available to speak with volunteers, staff, and inmates. I will not discuss the staffing of this facility with you but can assure you that all programming, recreational and religious needs are addressed in an appropriate manner.

If you have further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

THE 17007 Superintendent

CC: Luis S. Spencer, Commissioner

DENIED A Deputy Superintendent



Luis S. Spencer Commissioner

Katherine A. Chmiel Paul L. DiPaolo Peter A. Pepe, Jr. Deputy Commissioners

> Kelly A. Ryan Superintendent